## TENNESSEE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION



Andrew Jackson State Office Bldg. 502 Deaderick Street, 4<sup>th</sup> Floor Nashville, TN 37243-0001

**Docket 25-00002** 

February 25, 2025

Mr. Robert C. Lane Senior Manager, Rates and Regulatory Tennessee-American Water Company 109 Wiehl Street Chattanooga, TN 37403 Email: Bob.Lance@amwater.com

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room on February 25, 2025 at 12:13 p.m.

sent via email

Re: Docket No. 25-00002 – Petition of Tennessee-American Water Company Regarding the 2024 Production Costs and Other Pass-Throughs Rider ("PCOP").

Dear Mr. Lane:

To assist the Commission in its continuing evaluation of this matter, please respond to the following request for information:

1.) Please refer to Excel files: (a) "Petitioner's Exhibit - PCOP CALC Exhibit - RCL (TAW\_EXH\_RCL\_1\_011723), tab: "Jasper Highlands Workpaper", Cell H9 and (b) "Usage & Sales", Cell N13. Please provide a narrative for why the Company uses the customer count as of December 2024 rather than the average customer count for Jasper Highlands for the period December 2023- November 2024 for its estimated purchased water and purchased power expense embedded in base rate calculations. If this amount was used in error, provide an updated PCOP calculation. In addition, please provide the Jasper Highlands system delivery gross, total water sales, water revenues, and total customer contracts for the period December 2023-November 2024.

Responses are requested to be provided no later than Tuesday, March 4, 2025. In accordance with the Commission's rules, please submit your response electronically to the Docket Manager at tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov, with the original and four copies also mailed to the Docket Manager. Please contact me if you have questions or need clarification on this request.

Sincerely,

David Foster, Director Utilities Division

Davi N. Foste

cc: Docket File

Melvin J. Malone, melvin.malone@butlersnow.com

Vance L. Broemel, <u>vance.broemel@ag.tn.gov</u> Shilina B. Brown, <u>shilina.brown@ag.tn.gov</u>

Karen H. Stachowski, <u>karen.stachowski@ag.tn.gov</u>